
April 10, 2023 
Regular Session 

 
The Biscoe Town Board of Commissioners met in a regular session on Monday, April 10,  2023, at 7:00 pm 
in the Municipal Building.  
 
Board Members Present: Mayor Eddie Reynolds, Mayor Pro-tem Kay Kinch, Commissioner Barry Jackson, 
Commissioner Jay Patel, Commissioner Lynthacum, and Commissioner Asbill. 
 
Members of Management Present: Town Manager Brandon Holland, Town Clerk Laura Morton, Parks & 
Recreation Director Delana Cagle, Public Works Director Sam Stewart, and Police Chief Shane Armstrong 
were present. 
 
Mayor Reynolds called the meeting at 7:00 pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag was recited and a moment of silence was observed.  
 
Conflict of Interest Statement 
Town of Biscoe Code of Ethics provides those public officials and all employees be independent, impartial 
and responsible to the public; those governmental decisions and policy be made in proper channels of the 
governmental structure; that public office not be used for personal gain; and that the public have 
confidence in the integrity of its government. In recognition of these goals and in keeping with the ethical 
standards of conduct for town public officials and its employees, disclosure of interest in legislative action 
must be stated for the public record. The mayor or any member of the town council who has an interest 
in any official act or action before the council shall publicly disclose on the record of the council the nature 
and extent of such interest and shall withdraw from any consideration of the matter if excused by the 
council pursuant to G.S. 160A-75. 
 
Agenda Adjustments & Approval  
A motion was made by Commissioner Patel, seconded by Mayor Pro-tem Kinch, and so the motion carried 
unanimously to approve the agenda with one correction changing adjourn to recess. 
 
Ayes: 4; No: 0. 
 
Consent Agenda 
A motion was made by Commissioner Jackson, seconded by Commissioner Patel, and so the motion 
carried unanimously to approve the following consent agenda items contingent upon the corrections 
made to the minutes: 

a. April 2023 Monthly Financial Report 
b. February 13, 2023 Minutes (Work Session and Regular Session) 
c. March 13, 2023 Minutes  (Regular Session) 
d. Approval  of 2022-2023 Audit Contract 
e. Schedule Budget Meeting for April 17, 2023 at 6 pm 
f. Schedule Budget Public Hearing for June 12, 2023 
g. Approval of 2023 Municipal Clerk Week Proclamation 
h. Approval of 2023 Nurses Week Proclamation 
i. Approval of 2023 Police Week Proclamation 
j. Approval of 2023 Public Works Weeks Proclamation 
k. Approval of 2023 Teachers Weeks Proclamation 
l. Approval of American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Budget Ordinance for Special Revenue Fund 

 



Ayes: 4; No: 0. 
 

Public Forum  
The following spoke during the public forum: 

Wendy Clegg was present and spoke of her concerns with a traffic issue at the main stoplight. She was 
had safety concerns with cars changing into the turning lane way before the stoplight.  

 
Employee Recognition 
Town Manager Holland and the Board recognized Elsa De Los Angeles and Sam Stewart for their years of 
service to the Town of Biscoe. Mayor Reynolds recognized Town Manager Holland for his years of service 
to the Town.  
 

PART-F Grant Application 
Nate Halubka with McGill Associates presented the following Master Park Plan and PART-F Application to 
the Board: 
 
  



  



  



  



  



  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the presentation a motion was made by Commissioner Jackson, seconded by Mayor Pro-tem Kinch, 
and so the motion carried unanimously to table the vote until April 17 when all Board Members are 
present. 

Board & Staff Reports 
Town Manager Brandon Holland discussed the budget with the Board.  
 
Town Intern Mya Ellis said that the contract for the Saputo Grant had been signed and we are awaiting a 
check. 
 
Town Clerk Laura Morton updated the Board on the banking changes that were approved at last month’s 
meeting. 
 
Town Parks & Recreation Director Delana Cagle talked about the new online program Rec Desk. 
 
Police Chief Shane Armstrong said they would have a Strategic Planning Meeting on May 1, 2023 as part 
of the recent assessment. 
 
Mayor Reynolds announced that Sgt. David Voncannon recently completed his K-9 Handler Certification. 
 
Public Works Director Sam Stewart said the valve replacement at PR Moore was near completion. He said 
they were really busy with mowing grass. 
 
Mayor Reynolds said he contacted Samarcand about the recent maneuvers that took place late one 
evening. He said he received a lot of complaints because of the loud explosions, etc. He said this type of 
training (with explosions) was not supposed to happen. One of the contractors had ordered the wrong 
training material. In the future, they will be sending out a reverse 911 Call to let the community know 
training would be taking place.  
 
The Mayor said he was excited about the Park Plan, and he said the bathrooms at the park were being 
updated. He thanked all staff for their hard work. 
 
 



 
Closed Session – Personnel – NCGL 143-318-11 (a) (6) 
A motion was made by Commissioner Lynthacum, seconded by Asbill, and so the motion carried 
unanimously to go into Closed Session for personnel (Pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11 (a) (6)). 
 
Ayes: 5; No: 0. 
 
The Board returned about of closed session with nothing to report. 
 
Recess 
A motion was made by Commissioner Lynthacum, seconded by Commissioner Jackson, and so the motion 
carried unanimously to recess the meeting. 
 
 
 

____________________________________ 
William E. Reynolds, Mayor 

 
 

____________________________________ 
Laura B Morton, MMC, NCCMC Town Clerk 

 


